Parks, Recreation and Beautification Council (PRBC)

Avon Town Hall Chamber Council

March 2, 2011 7:00 P.M

The following (marked with an 'X') were present:

x Tom Veatch, President

x Charlotte Martin, Vice President

x Nathan Hunt, Secretary

x Tim Calahan, Member

x Jennifer Turner, Member

x Pat Tutsie, Member

x Sara Hubbard, Member

Dave Jackson, Avon Town Council

x Ryan Cannon, Avon Public Works Manager

Public Comment:

None

Minutes:

Minutes from 2010 meetings not yet approved will be prepared for the April 6, 2011 PBRC meeting

Introductions:

Council members were introduced

Election of Officers:

Motions carried that officer positions will continue:

Tom Veatch - President
Charlotte Martin - Vice President
Nathan Hunt - Secretary

Review Roles and Responsibilities:

Ryan reviewed guidance on PBRC roles and responsibilities

Park Use:

Reviewed requests for use of park for organized sports

Motion carried to advise Town Council:

The Parks, Recreation and Beautification Council recommends park policy that the Avon Town Hall Park is equally open to all residents without priority to organized sports activities Motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.

Staff Update:

Ryan provided updates:

- Departure of Erin Mulryan and staff planning
- -Surveying and planning for additional parking access
- -Land options
- -Trail projects easements, planning, White Lick Creek

Volunteers needed for Park Events:

- -Ryan collected volunteers for projects:
- -Farmers Market
- -Table Tennis Tournament
- -Disc Golf Tournament
- -Avon Kite Day
- -Fall Concert
- -Park to Park events
- -Fun Run

Agenda items for April meeting:

- -Park closures during severe weather
- -Tim will look into trail update such as representatives from B&O trail association.

Meeting adjourned

Thomas World 4-6-11 Charlotte S. Mortin 4-6-11